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Wednesday, December 31, 2014 
Social Quarters will be closed for this special ticketed event.  

Buy your tickets in advance from your Bartender or 

Administrator.  Tickets are $25 each and include reserved 

seating – first come first served basis. 

Starts at 6:30 pm 

Heavy Hors d’oeuvres by Donna & Friends 

served at 7pm 

Then, Free Wheelin’ will entertain us!!  

Champagne at Midnight 

New Year’s Eve Celebration  

Tallahassee Moose Lodge 



 

  
 

 
  

  

  

Tallahassee Moose  

Lodge Christmas Party 

Sponsored by the WOTM 
 

Friday, December 12 

Dinner at 6:30 
Dinner Menu: 

 

Roast Beef 

Mashed potatoes with Gravy 

Mixed Veggies 

Roll 

Dessert – Red Velvet Cake 

$8 

Chinese gift exchange after dinner 

Value of gifts $20 max 

 

THANK YOU! 

     A special thank you goes out to all who contributed to the cake 

auction on Friday, November 14th.  It was a great success and will 

help considerably towards my expenses to Nashville to receive my 

honors as College of Regent.  Thank you again. 

  

Lorraine Lease 

Pilgrims, Fellows, College and Stars’ 
Christmas Party 

 

December 10, 2014 5:30 PM - Old Town Café 
 

Each person brings a $10 White Elephant gift and a $10 donation for the charity the 

group selects. 



Greetings from your Governor 
      

First and foremost, I hope you all had a safe and happy Thanksgiving! 

Overall, the past month has been great! 

  

This month we have a few events that I would like to make you aware 

of: 

• First, there is a District meeting at the Pensacola Lodge on Sunday, 

December 7th at 11:00 AM.  I hope to see you all there!  

  

• Second, there is a Moose Legion Meeting on Monday, December 1st 

at 6:00 PM.  This meeting will provide members a chance to learn what 

the Moose Legion is all about first hand. Additionally, it would be nice to 

see a higher level of participation at this meeting and there will be food at 

this event (covered dishes). However if you aren’t able to join us for this 

meeting, all Moose Legion meetings are held on the First Monday of 

every month at 6:00 PM.  

  

• Third, we are working on planning more fun activities for this month as 

well as the rest of the year so please keep a look out for more upcoming 

events! 

 

On a separate note, it would be nice to see more voluntary participation 

within our lodge. There are always things to do around here, and it would be 

refreshing to see some new faces helping out. Anyone who is able and 

willing to help just ask! 

 

To close, I would like to graciously thank all of you that have stepped up and 

donated your time whether it be in the kitchen, the social quarters, or in the 

bingo hall. None of this would be possible without you!  

  
 
 
Fraternally, 
Larry Durrance 
Governor 



From the desk of the Senior Regent 

  
Congratulations to D J White on the Publicity Committee's  Boot Scootin’ Bash on the 21st.  The food was 

terrific!!!!  Many thanks to Alma, Vergie, Yvette, Donna and Janet for working the kitchen.  Hope I didn't 

forget anyone. 

  

Thanks to all the ladies who helped out on Tony Allbaugh's Pilgrim Celebration.  The Civil Air Patrol did a 

wonderful job serving and cleaning up.  A great group of young people. 

  

Lorraine Lease held a Cake Auction the night of the celebration to help with the expenses of her cap and 

gown and her trip to Nashville.  It was well received and lots of people got some great cakes.  Thanks to 

all who participated.   

  

Our sincere condolences go out to our Junior Regent, Sonja Guthrie, on the passing of her husband.  Let 

us keep her and her family in our prayers. 

  

A few upcoming events for your calendar:  On December 12th there will be a Christmas Dinner Dance put 

on by the Youth Involvement Committee.  

  

There will be a Children's Christmas Party on December 14th at 2 pm for the Lodge Members’ children 

and grandchildren.  Santa will be there for the kids to visit with.  There is a sign up sheet in the social 

quarters, so get your child or grandchild's name on it as soon as possible so we can get a head count and 

make sure everyone gets a stocking.  Last day to sign up is December 10. 

  

Joint Officers Board meeting will be December  23rd  at 6:00 pm.  WOTM Board Meeting will be December 

18th at 6 pm.  New Member orientation is December 11 at 6:00 pm, with Chapter Activity Night 

immediately after.  Chapter Business Meeting has been moved to Monday, December 22 at 7:00pm due 

to the holiday. 

 

Chairmen, please get your proposal in for your projects so that the Board can approve, submit to the 

LOOM and get it on the Calendar, as soon as possible. If you need help, get with one of the Board 

members and they will be happy to help you. Committee members should be contacted so that they can 

attend the Committee Meetings. These meetings are important and your ideas are very much wanted and 

needed. This will make your project shine and be a success. 

  

A lot of mail is coming back due to incorrect e-mail and regular mail addresses. Please update new 

addresses as this causes a huge additional expense on the Committee Chairmen. 

  

If you know of any co-worker who is ill, in the hospital or passed on, please let Vernell Strumski know so 

we can make contact with them or their family. 

 

Lastly, thank you to all  who pitched in during Member Retention Week and called co-workers who either 

were expiring or had expired,  to see if we could get them to renew.  Several responded with 

renewing.  Great job!!!!!  It is not just about getting someone to join so you can get your award,  We need 

the support of everyone to keep our lodge alive and growing.  Let’s try to see how and what we can do to 

get more of these members back and involved.  YOU ARE THE KEY TO OUR ACHIEVEMENT. 

  

Happy Holidays and we'll see you at the Lodge or next year.!!!!!!!! 

 

  

Sue Zuniga 



SUN MON TUES WED THURS FRI SAT
1 2 3 4      5    6    

6:00 Moose Legion 6:30 LOOM House 6:30 Wings & Things 6:30 Fried Shrimp

  Covered Dish and     Comm. Meeting   Includes FF & Veggies    Dinner

  Meeting 7:00 LOOM Business Chef Mens Pool Team

    Meeting Chef Donna and Friends Music by Ray Willey 

7:30 Karaoke    Band

7:30 Pool Bingo

7 8 9 10 11 12 13

11:00 CST District 6:30 LOOM House 6:30 Meatloaf Dinner 6:00 WOTM New 6:30 Christmas Party 

  Meeting at Pensacola      Comm. / Officer's   Member Orientation    and Dinner

  Lodge      Meeting 7:00 WOTM Chapter Chef WOTM

Chef Donna and Friends    Meeting Music by Third Time

7:30 Karaoke    Around

Bingo 7:30  Pool Bingo

14 15 16 17 18 19 20

2pm Children's 6:30 LOOM House 6:30  Fried Chicken 6:00 WOTM Board of 6:30 Fried Pork Chops

   Christmas Party with     Comm. Meeting    Buffet    Officers    Dinner

   Santa! 7:00 LOOM Business Chef WOTM

    Meeting Chef Donna and Friends Music by Free Wheelin

7:30 Karaoke

Bingo 7:30  Pool Bingo

21 22 23 24 25 26 27

7:00 WOTM Chapter 6:00 Joint Officers 3-8pm Christmas Hat Merry Christmas!! 6:30  Burger Night

ds     Meeting   Party with Chicken

6:30 LOOM House   Pilau Chef LOOM

    Comm. Meeting Chef Billy Shelfer Music by Wayne 

& Friends Christmas Jam

Bingo Bingo

28 29 30 31

6:30 LOOM House NY Eve Party - Social

     Comm. / Officer's   Quarters will be closed

     Meeting   for this special ticketed

  event!

Bingo

December 2014
Tallahassee Moose Lodge 1075  WOTM Chapter 1103



   

LOOM Officers 
Governor  Larry Durrance     728-9771 
Jr. Governor Michael Schoening     567-6517 
Jr. Past Governor Bob Greer     877-8146 
Administrator Richard Williamson     509-0490 
Treasurer  Mike Stillwell     274-0011  
Prelate  Dwight Rhoden      629-4668     
Trustee  Billy Shelfer     320-4499 
Trustee  Darrell Mortier     524-1056 
Trustee  Carl Crayton     597-0640 
Sgt. At Arms Frank Faircloth     433-5943 
Inner Guard Brandon Singletary     264-6407 
Outer Guard Buster Pimental           544-9132 

SOCIAL QUARTERS HOURS 

  Sunday  1:00 pm -  7:00 pm 
  Monday  3:00 pm -  9:00 pm 
  Tuesday  3:00 pm -  9:00 pm 
  Wednesday  3:00 pm -   10:00 pm 
  Thursday  3:00 pm -   9:00 pm 
  Friday  3:00 pm -   12:00 am 
  Saturday  12:00 pm -  9:00 pm 

QUALIFIED GUESTS 
Just a reminder about being a “Qualified Guest” 
with delinquent dues – you cannot be one.  If you 
have expired dues you cannot enter a Moose 
Lodge.  In order to be allowed to enter the Lodge 
again, you must pay your dues, wait six months, be 
terminated, and join again or be a “Qualified 
Guest”. 

WOTM Officers 

Senior Regent Sue Zuniga  688-7356 

Jr. Grad Regent Ann Stevens  576-1800 

Junior Regent Sonja Guthrie  562-2406 

Chaplain  Vernell Strumski  576-1729 

Sec/Treasurer Pat Browder  562-1123 

Recorder  Rita Stevens  545-9911 

Or you can contact us at WOTM1103@gmail.com 

Moose Riders Officers 

President: Casey Hightower   445-7865 

Vice President: Mike Vickers  728-7711 

Secretary:  Barb Mortier  524-1045 

Treasurer: D.J. White  418-0397 

Sgt. at Arms: Willie Selosky        570-772-5939 



Greetings From Your Administrator, 

 
I hope everyone had a wonderful Thanksgiving with their family and friends.  

Also would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a Merry, Merry 

Christmas and Glorious and Happy New Year. 

  

Thanks to DJ White and all her support team for a wonderful time at their “Boot 

Scootin’ Boogie Bash” held at our Lodge on Saturday July 21st. 

  

This month will be the busiest and promises to be the most fun and exciting 

time of the year.  First of all, the WOTM will be hosting a Christmas Party to 

include a Chinese Gift Exchange on Friday Night December 12th.  Then on 

Sunday December 14th we will be having a Kid’s Christmas Party.  Our famous 

Christmas Eve Hat Party will be on Wednesday December 24th with Billy 

Shelfer cooking his famous Chicken Pilau outside in a cast iron pot over an 

open fire.  Do not forget to make a special hat as there will be prizes for the 

best.  And last, but not least, will be our famous New Year’s Eve Party.  The 

Social Quarters will be closed for this Special Ticketed Event so you must pre-

purchase a ticket to enter the Social Quarters during this event.  Reserved 

Seat Tickets will go on sale the first on December so be sure you act fast to 

get your favorite seat and table or bar stool.  Friday December 26th will be the 

last date to purchase a ticket.  So, get ready and come on out to your Lodge 

for some fun during this Holiday season. 

  

Welcome new LOOM members who were voted into our Lodge during the 

month of November: 

    Ward Correll – Sponsor Charles Ringel  

 Russell White – Sponsor David Crum 

 

Also Welcome Steven Personette who Transfered to our Lodge from Ft. Myers 

Lodge 1899. 

  
 

Fraternally, 

Richard Williamson 

Administrator 



  
Tallahassee Moose Riders 

Everyone please remember to take extra precaution during the Holiday season to  

"Look twice for motorcycles".   
 

The Moose Riders have donated $500.00 to Big Bend Hospice Bradford Blues 

Pat Ramsey Annual Event. Casey Hightower, President, and Deeders Mortier 

presented the check at the event. Everyone there had a great time listening to 

the different music stages and participating in a great community effort. 

  

Our Howlin’ Halloween Bash was certainly plenty of fun for everyone. We wanted 

to thank everyone who came out in costume.  There were some really unique 

ideas and very attractive costumes.  The Winner 1st Place:  Roberta with two 

sisters,  2nd Place: Priest Max & Devilish Diantha, 3rd Place: Vernell -  the Fat 

Ballerina.  All were awarded Moose Bucks contributed by the Moose Riders & 

The Moose Lodge. There were also door prizes given away along with the 50/50 

drawing. The door prizes were donated by Moose Rider members. 

  

We have a new order of Moose Riders t-shirts in grey & black colors.  They are 

only $13.00 small-XL, $15.00 1XL-2XL, $17.00-3XL.  Please see Mike VIckers if 

you are interested in buying a t-shirt. 

   

Plans are under way in January 2015 to have our Annual Chili Cook Off. So dust 

off that recipe and get ready for some tasty chili.  Remember last year Billy won 

then he went on to win at Shuckers Annual Chili Cook Off.  That was really a 

great feat.  Let's see if Billy's  Venison  Chili can make it 2 years in a row.  We 

had 26 participants last year.  Let's try and double that this year.  Don't forget you 

get to vote for only $5.00 for taste testing.  There will be flyers up in January. 

  

The Moose Riders would like to take this opportunity to thank all of you who have 

purchased tickets, had dinners when we cooked, and participated in our fund 

raising efforts, because without your support we could not be as successful as 

we have been this past year.  We are looking forward to 2015. Remember you do 

not have to own a motorcycle to be a Moose Rider and we encourage everyone 

to join us. 

  

The Moose Riders wish everyone a Happy Holiday Season and please be safe 

on the highway.  We are all looking forward to a wonderful 2015. 

  

D.J. White,  Publicity Chairman & Treasurer 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Annual  

Christmas Hat Party 
Dec. 24th  

3pm – 8pm 

Prizes for the best hats!! 
  

“Get those thinking caps on” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

   

 

 

 

 

Gift Exchange Party 

  

Dec. 12, 2014 

  

Bring a gift 

 valued at $20 

  

This is always a lot 

Of fun!! 

  

Come join the fun!! 

 
 

 

 

  

  
  

 
 
 

  
  

  

  

New Year’s Eve 

Celebration 

  

December 31, 2014 
  

Social Quarters will be closed 

for this event. 

Buy your ticket for $25 each and  

Reserve your seat. 

Heavy Hors d’oeuvres by: 

Donna & Friends 
  

Champagne at Midnight 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kid’s Christmas Party 

Dec. 14, 2014 

2pm 
Sign up your kids, grandkids, 

etc. today! 

Children must be family of a 

valid member. 

Sign-up sheet is located in the 

Social Quarters – last day to 

sign up is December 10!! 



LOYAL ORDER OF MOOSE 

LODGE 1075 

1478 CAPITAL CIRCLE NW 

TALLAHASSEE FL  32303 

 

FRIDAY NIGHT DINNER MENUS 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT DINNER MENUS 

Dec 3 Dec 10 Dec 17 Dec 24 Dec 31 
Wings & 
Things, 
includes FF 
& veggies 
 
Chef Donna 
& Friends 

Meatloaf, 
Mashed Taters & 
Veggie 
 
Chef Donna & 
Friends 

Fried Chicken Buffet, 
Scalloped Potatoes, 
Mac & Cheese, Lima 
Beans and Broccoli 
Casserole  
 
Chef Donna & Friends 

Christmas Hat 
Party 3-8pm with 
Chicken Pilau by  
 
Chef Billy Shelfer 

NY Eve Party  
 
SQ closed for this 
special ticketed 
event.  See 
details in 
newsletter. 

Dec 5 Dec 12 Dec 19 Dec 26 

Fried Shrimp Dinner 
 
Chef Mens Pool 
Team  

Roast Beef  Dinner 
and Christmas Party 
 
Chef WOTM  

Fried Pork Chops 
Dinner 
 
Chef WOTM 

Burger Night 
 
 
Chef LOOM 


